
Minutes for November 13, 2023 Booster Meeting 

Meeting called to order by Andrea Peake at 7:00pm.   

Attendees:       Valerie Schatzke – Swimming   Beth Collins – Boys Golf 
   Tanya Kaiser – Boys Soccer   Tena Pham – Girls Basketball  
  Karen Butts – Girls Basketball   Kari Shaw – Dance 
  Missy Dixon – Girls Golf   Kelly Wilson - Cheer 
  Rebecca Stringer – Boys Basketball  Charlotte Horseman – Boys Baseball/Golf 
  Stacie Keller – Boys Golf   Linda Haggard - Gymnastics 
  Melissa Stidham – Boys Soccer  Kathy Jones – Cheer 
  Julie Horton – Girls Volleyball   Gilberto Castillo - Bowling 
  Mike Daniels – Wrestling   Chris Tserng – Boys Lacrosse 
  Jill Davidson – Boys Lacrosse   Elise Dailey – Girls Tennis 
  Wendi Dexter – Spirit Shop   Sarah Upton – Girls Lacrosse 
  Jill Meiring – Athletic Director 
   
   
Board Members:  Andrea Peake, Jeff Harper, Matt Bachman, Kevin Cooney, Courtney Woody and Kathy 
Boeskool 
 
Review Meeting Minutes from November:  Motion to pass the minutes by Matt Bachman and Melissa 

Stidham 2nd.  Minutes approved from October meeting.  

Treasurer:  The T-Hawk Hustle brought in $7500, the Booster Bash brought in $3600.  We sold $31 K in 

concessions this Fall.  In memberships we have received $10K.  We have taken in $30K in Bingo so far. 

Concessions:  Fall is complete, thank you to all the teams that helped out during the season.  Wendi Dexter 

sold $200 in popcorn and water at the craft fair.  Huge thank you to the student helpers at the craft fair, they 

did a great job!  Wrestling worked the playoff game held here and we ran out of food.  Sign up Genius will be 

coming out for Winter Sports.  We have two games in November, we will need help for.  One of them is the 

night before Thanksgiving. 

Spirit Shop:  We had $600 in sales at Meet the Team Night last week.  We sold $2800 at the Craft Fair.   



Membership:  We have 6 new 1 year memberships and 6 new lifetime memberships.  Membership can now 

be purchased online at the following link, https://wedoauctions.com/tickets/lemembership/tix  or the QR code.

 

Booster Bash:    Thanks to all of you for everything you did to help make the event a success.  The food was 
underwhelming, but other then that it went well.  Grainworks has a kitchen now, so we are required to use 
their food.  We are open to suggestions for other locations in the future.  We added something new this year, 
if a team sold 10 tickets to the 2023 Booster Bash during the last 4 days leading up to the bash, they would be 
put into a drawing for a $1000.00 donation.  We just drew that winner and it was Boy’s Soccer. 

Cheer:  Cheer brought in the most money with their basket donation at the Booster Bash Silent Auction.  WELL 

DONE!  Participated in our 1st GMC competition and learned a lot.  We have a new JV Coach who has NCAA 

cheer experience and prior coaching experience.  She will be working with both JV and Varsity with the goal of 

improving the cheerleader’s athleticism.  

Girls Basketball:   Looking strong in scrimmages, just participated in the Border Battle in Louisville, had a 

strong showing there as well.  Playing the night before Thanksgiving. 

Boys Basketball:  Tryouts are complete.  Play 5 scrimmages this month.  Play on December 2nd at Mason 

against St X.  Participating in a tourney in Clearwater Beach, FL over Christmas Break. 

Gymnastics:  We have 13 athletes all on one team.  Participate in 9 total meets, 6 regular season and 3 post 

season.  Hosting an Invitational on 12/30 with 7 teams participating and also hosting Districts on Feb. 23rd.   

Dance:  Performing sideline and halftime routines at Basketball games.  We have 22 on the team.  15 

participated in GMC competition, they won Game Day.  Competitions in January leading to a National 

competition in February.  Hoping to defend their State title this year in both Game Day and Hip Hop. 

Swimming:  Tryouts finished.  44 athletes and 2 new coaches.  First meet is November 28th. 

Wrestling:  First practice was last Monday.  We have three teams, Varsity (Black), JV (Grey), New Wrestlers 

(White).  We have an upcoming scrimmage with Moeller.  Our first meet is 12/9.  Looking forward to the 

season. 

Bowling:  One more day of tryouts.  Boys team will have cuts.  GMC will be pretty competitive this year, Coach 

is feeling good about their ability.  

https://wedoauctions.com/tickets/lemembership/tix


Team Requests:  Girls Basketball is requesting 40 Chic Fil A sandwiches for an upcoming event.  The family of 

an East Basketball Player/Golfer lost their home to a fire recently, request for $500 to help the family.  Both 

requests were approved. 

Next Meeting:  Monday, December 11, 2023 at 7pm in Room 200 

Meeting Adjourned at 7:37 pm.      

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

                       


